
 

Maths Y9 Curriculum Map (Higher) 

Dates Autumn term 1 Autumn term 2 Spring term 1 Spring term 2 Summer term 1 Summer term 2 

Focus (i) Number Skills (i) Algebra (i) Interpreting & 
Representing Data 
(ii) Fractions, Ratio 
& percentages 

(i) Angles & 
Trigonometry 

(i) Graphs 
(ii) Area & Volume 

(i) Transformations 
& constructions 

Key Knowledge 
and 
understanding 

 
Prior 
knowledge: 
Maths topics 
already taught 
at KS2 listed at 
end of this 
document 

Students will … 
(i) be able to work 
with integers and 
decimals, applying 
the four operations 
to calculations and 
understand how to 
round to given 
degrees of 
accuracy. They will 
also be able to 
work with very 
large and very 
small numbers 
using the laws of 
indices and 
standard form.  
   

(ii) Students will 
know how to find 
factors and 
multiples of given 
numbers, also 
recall the prime 

Students will … 

(i) build on prior 
knowledge of 
simplifying 
expressions, 
including ones 
involving brackets 
and factorising 
(including 
quadratics) 
 
(ii) be able to derive 
linear equations 
from worded 
problems and solve 
them, including with 
brackets and 
negative signs. 
Students will also be 
able to substitute 
into formulae, and 
know how to change 
the subject of a 
formula. They will 
also learn how to 

Students will … 

(i) be able to design 
and use two way 
tables, recognising 
different types of 
data (continuous, 
discrete, grouped). 
They will also be 
able to calculate 
averages and range 
from small data sets 
and from frequency 
tables (for discrete 
and continuous 
data). Learn how to 
recognise the 
advantages and 
disadvantages of 
using different 
averages. Construct 
stem and leaf 
diagrams, and know 
how to compare 
distributions 
(looking at the 

Students will… 
(i) Know the 
properties of 
triangles, 
quadrilaterals and 
understand what is 
meant by regular 
and irregular 
polygons and use 
this to derive 
missing angles. They 
will know how to 
find the interior 
angle sum of a 
polygon, and how to 
find the exterior 
angles. Understand 
the angle properties 
of parallel lines and 
find missing angles. 
Use the side/angle 
properties of 
compound shapes 
made up of 
triangles, lines and 

Students will … 
(i) know how to plot 
points in all four 
quadrants, be able 
to draw and 
interpret straight 
line graphs for real 
life situations (inc. 
conversion graphs, 
fuel bills, fixed 
charge & cost per 
item). Draw and 
interpret graphs to 
calculate various 
measures (average 
speed, distance, 
time, accelerations, 
and using area 
under the graph). 
Students will be able 
to find the mid-
points and lengths 
of line segments 
from diagrams and 
co-ordinates.  

Students will … 
(i) be able to use 
scale factors (inc. 
fractional & 
negative), know 
how to perform 
rotations, 
translations (with 
column vectors) and 
reflections (inc. on a  
coordinate grid), 
and describe 
combination 
transformations of 
2d shapes. Use 
congruence to show 
that translations, 
rotations and 
reflections preserve 
length and angle, so 
that any figure is 
congruent to its 
image under any of 
these 
transformations. 



numbers below 20 
using them to find 
prime factors or 
given, and use their 
answers to find 
HCF and LCM. 
 
(iii) be able to 
understand surd 
notation, and how 
to simplify surds. 
They will also be 
able to solve 
calculations 
involving surds, and 
be able to 
rationalise the 
denominator. 
 

use iteration to find 
approximate 
solutions to 
equations (including 
quadratic and cubic 
equations).  
 
(iii) be able to recall 
basic sequences 
(odd, even, square, 
cube, triangle, 
Fibonacci). Students 
will be able to 
generate term-to-
term and position-
to-term rules, and 
determine if a 
number is not in the 
sequence. They will 
also be able to 
continue a quadratic 
sequence and 
generate terms 
using nth term. Be 
able to recognise 
and continue 
geometric 
sequences, finding 
the term-to-term 
rule (including 
negative, fractional 
and decimal terms)     

 

mode, median, and 
range).    
 
(ii) be able to 
interpret and 
produce bar charts 
(including 
comparative and 
dual), pie charts, 
frequency diagrams, 
and line graphs. In 
doing so being able 
to compare 
distributions for 
them, estimate total 
population, find 
greatest and least 
values. Be able to 
produce histograms 
with equal class 
width. Also 
construct time-
series graphs, 
including scatter 
graphs and know 
how to interpret 
trends. 
 
(iii) Students will be 
able to simplify and 
compare fractions. 
Convert between 
decimals and 

quadrilaterals, 
including solving 
angle and symmetry 
problems for 
shapes. 
 
(ii) Pythagoras’ 
theorem & 
trigonometry 

 

 
(ii) learn how to plot 
and draw graphs 
parallel to the axes 
(plus, y=x and y= -x). 
Using y=mx+c (and 
be able to rearrange 
the equation) to find 
the y-intercept and 
the gradient of 
straight lines, and 
find the equation 
from a graph, and 
use the equation to 
plot a graph (with or 
without a table of 
values). Draw, plot 
and interpret graphs 
of straight lines in 
the form ax + by = c. 
Explore the 
gradients of parallel 
and perpendicular 
lines. Students will 
also be able to 
recognise linear, 
quadratic, cubic, 
reciprocal and circle 
graphs from shapes 
and their equations, 
and be able to draw 
these graphs. They 
will be able to find 

 
(ii) Understand how 
to draw plans and 
elevations of 3D 
shapes, and sketch 
3D shapes. Be able 
to use a compass 
and ruler to 
construct angle 
bisectors, 
perpendicular 
bisectors, 
perpendicular lines 
from a point. Use 
these skills to 
construct regions/ 
boundaries to solve 
loci problems. Draw, 
find and describe 
regions satisfying a 
combination of loci. 



 fractions, improper 
fractions and mixed 
numbers, 
percentages and 
decimals. Learn how 
to perform all 
operations in 
fraction calculations. 
Find percentages of 
a quantity, calculate 
percentage 
increase/ decrease, 
and find original 
amounts by working 
backwards 
(including the use of 
multipliers). 
Calculate interest, 
and profit or loss.  
 
(iv) be able to 
simplify ratios and 
write rations in the 
form 1:n. Be able to 
divide a quantity 
into a given ratio, 
and use one known 
ratio to find 
another. Identify  
direct and indirect 
proportion from a 
table by comparing 
values, use this 

approx. solutions 
from quadratic and 
cubic equations 
graphically.  
 
(iii) Recall the 
formulae for area of 
triangle, rectangle, 
trapezia and 
parallelogram, and 
be able to calculate 
their areas and 
perimeters 
(including cubes, 
cuboids, cones, 
pyramids, spheres, 
hemispheres, 
cylinders). Recall 
and use formulae 
for area and 
circumference of a 
circle, and calculate 
areas and 
perimeters of 
compound shapes, 
and those including 
arcs and sectors. 
Find surface area 
and volumes of 
prisms, and be able 
to sketch nets of 3D 
shapes. Find 
volumes of 



knowledge to 
convert between 
measures and 
currencies and to 
scale up recipes. 
Understand how to 
compare scale 
models to real life.   
 
 

composite 3D 
shapes. Be able to 
calculate upper and 
lower bounds, and 
understand 
inequality notation) 
and answer 
calculations 
involving the four 
operations (for 2D 
and 3D shapes).  

Key Skills 

 
Prior 
knowledge: 
Maths topics 
already taught 
at KS2 listed at 
end of this 
document 

 

Being able to 
perform 
calculations of all 
operations with 
integers and 
decimals (including 
negative numbers) 
 
Applying 
knowledge of index 
laws to approach 
calculations 
involving index 
numbers. 
 
Interpreting 
questions that are 
asking for HCF or 
LCM, and being 
able to recognise 
prime numbers. 

 

Applying knowledge 
of factors to be able 
to simplify 
expressions by 
factorising.  
 
Interpreting worded 
questions and being 
able to derive 
expressions from 
them. 
 

 

 

 

Students should be 
able to read scales 
on graphs, draw 
circles, measure 
angles and plot 
coordinates in the 
first quadrant. 
 
Have experience of 
tally charts. 
 
Able to find the 
midpoint of two 
numbers. 
 
Know the four 
operations of 
number. 
Be able to find 
common factors. 
Have a basic 
understanding of 

Use of inverse 
operations to 
“undo” equations. 

 
Interpreting worded 
questions into 
appropriate 
equations. 

 
When using trial and 
improvement 
methods, working to 
appropriate level of 
accuracy for 
solutions given to 1 
and 2 decimal 
places. 

 

Application of 
algebraic skills when 
finding the next 
term or nth term of 
a sequence. 
Appreciation of that 
fact that 
coordinates are 
ordered pairs of (x, 
y) values with the 
horizontal axis being 
the x-axis and the 
vertical axis, the y-
axis. 
Use of tables of 
values to generate 
coordinates of 
straight line graph. 
 
Splitting compound 
shapes into simple 
shapes. Applying 

Students should be 
able to recognise 2D 
shapes. 
 
Able to plot 
coordinates in four 
quadrants and 
linear equations 
parallel to the 
coordinate axes. 
 
Be able to use  a 
compass and 
straight edge to 
construct bisectors 
of a line and angle, 
and use this to 
answer loci 
problems 
 
 



 fractions as being 
‘parts of a whole’. 
 
Define percentage 
as ‘number of parts 
per hundred’. 
 

known methods for 
simple shapes to 
compound shapes 
when calculating 
perimeter and area. 
Rearranging area 
and volume 
formulas to find 
missing values. 
 

Assessment 
Title  

GEM tasks only GEM tasks only 

 

Mid-year assessment 
(marked by the 
teacher with feedback 
to students) 

GEM tasks only GEM tasks only End-of-year 
assessment 
(marked by the 
teacher with 
feedback to 
students) 

Ongoing 
assessment 

GEM Task at the 
end of every two 
week period. 
Students green pen 
mark. Teacher 
provides feedback 

GEM Task at the 
end of every two 
week period. 
Students green pen 
mark. Teacher 
provides feedback 

GEM Task at the 
end of every two 
week period. 
Students green pen 
mark. Teacher 
provides feedback  
 
Mid-year 
assessment 
 

GEM Task at the 
end of every two 
week period. 
Students green pen 
mark. Teacher 
provides feedback 

GEM Task at the 
end of every two 
week period. 
Students green pen 
mark. Teacher 
provides feedback 

End-of-year 
assessment 

Homework 

 

Hegarty Maths 
 
 

Hegarty Maths Hegarty Maths Hegarty Maths Hegarty Maths Hegarty Maths 

Link to GCSE 

 

 

Main focus is to 
build confidence 
and a love of 
maths.  

Main focus is to 
build confidence 
and a love of 
maths.  

Main focus is to 
build confidence 
and a love of 
maths.  

Main focus is to 
build confidence 
and a love of 
maths.  

Main focus is to 
build confidence 
and a love of 
maths.  

Main focus is to 
build confidence 
and a love of 
maths.  



 
All teaching maps 
to the GCSE 
syllabus. 

 
All teaching maps to 
the GCSE syllabus. 

 
All teaching maps to 
the GCSE syllabus. 

 

 
All teaching maps to 
the GCSE syllabus. 

 
All teaching maps to 
the GCSE syllabus. 

 
All teaching maps to 
the GCSE syllabus. 

 


